
AUGUST 21, 2018 ZONING HEARING 

“OTHER BUSINESS” 

COMMISSION DISTRICT 3 

 

 

ITEM  OB-038 

 

PURPOSE 

 
To consider a reduction of required lot size for livestock from two-acres to 0.762-acres 

for Cecile Ferguson for property located on the south side of Blackwell Road, east of 

Mountain Ridge Drive, in Land Lot 344 of the 16th District (1632 Blackwell Road). 

(Continued by Staff from the August 21, 2018 hearing until the September 18, 2018 

hearing date) 

 

BACKGROUND 

 

The Board of Commissioners considers all reductions to minimum lot size pursuant to a 

code amendment to Sec. 134-271(7)(a) adopted on February 27, 2018. The subject 

property is zoned R-20 and has 33,182 square feet (0.762 acres). The request is to 

reduce the lot size from two acres to 0.762 acres for livestock. The animals would be 

kept in a 2,500 square-foot fenced enclosure in the center of the backyard (shown on 

the site plan). The enclosure would be approximately 20-feet off the eastern property 

line and approximately 30-feet off the western property line. The enclosure area would 

not be visible from the public street due to the existing house and greenhouse.  The 

applicant would like to keep livestock (sheep and goats) on the property for two 

reasons. First, the animals provide therapy for an autistic child. Second, the applicant 

would use the animals to make homemade food such as milk, yogurt and cheese.  

 

STAFF COMMENTS 

 

Stormwater Management: This parcel size is insufficient to support the proposed 

number of livestock (chickens, sheep and goats). It is likely that this operation will 

result in non-point source pollution being discharged into the adjacent stream. 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

 

The Board of Commissioners conduct a Public Hearing and consider the proposed 

reduction of minimum lot size. 

 

ATTACHMENT 

 

Other Business application. 








